



## **Ontario Division Canadian Union of Public Employees**

305 Milner Ave., Suite 801, Scarborough, ON M1B 3V4 Tel: 416 299 9739 • Fax: 416 299 3480 • E-mail: cupeont@web.net

June 6, 2005

Premier Dalton McGuinty Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto ON M7A 1A1

Re: Ontario Municipal Employees Retirement System (OMERS)

Dear Premier:

CUPE Ontario and its members remain very concerned about the contribution rate increase being proposed by OMERS.

On May 10, 2005, we wrote to the OMERS board chair, Frederick Biro, informing him that we required the necessary plan documentation and information for us to do an independent actuarial assessment of the valuation results at December 31. 2004. As a significant stakeholder to the OMERS plan, we believed this information would be made available. However, to-date, we have received no response from OMERS.

Mr. Premier, as I have requested in previous correspondence, the province should not be approving any contribution increases recommended by OMERS' board and management until there has been complete openness and transparency with the relevant data.

I have also attached for your perusal, the letter to Mr. Biro referred to herein.

Yours truly.

Patrick (Sid) Ryan President

CUPE Ontario

c.c. Frederick Biro, OMERS Minister John Gerretsen

cope343/kdS:\omers\2005\Premier-biro-rateincrease.doc